Taylor County Commission Pruntytown Sewer Extension Project
Community Development Block Grant Program #20CDBG0013 / IJDC #2019S-1802

Tap Fee Assistance Program

Dear Pruntytown Area Resident and/or Property Owner:


Region VI Planning and Development Council is assisting the Taylor County Commission with the Pruntytown Sewer Extension Project, funded by a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) in certain income-eligible areas.  The proposed sewer extension project is sponsored by the Taylor County Commission who will then turn the assets over to the City of Grafton to operate and maintain the utility.

You are receiving this letter because the City of Grafton is anticipated to charge a Tap Fee in the amount of $450 to each customer proposed to receive sewer utility service as a result of this project.  The Tap Fee covers the utility cost to connect the customer service line to the main sewer system.  The CDBG program offers a Tap Fee Assistance program which allows grant funds to be used to cover the cost of sewer Tap Fees for residents/homeowners that fall into the category of Low to Moderate Income (LMI).
Enclosed please find information that will help you determine if you may be eligible for the CDBG Tap Fee Assistance Program.  By using the enclosed income survey form (which you do not have to return) as a guide, if you feel you qualify for financial assistance, please fill out the attached Application for Tap Fee Financial Assistance.  Then attach verification of the gross annual income for all persons living in your household, such as 2023 W-2s, a 2022 or 2023 tax return, paychecks for one entire month from June through December 2023, or a 2023 letter from Social Security, retirement, or pension fund and return no later than 12:00 pm on Friday, April 5, 2024 to:
Shelby Johnson, Project Administrator

RE:  Taylor Co. Pruntytown Sewer Extension

Region VI Planning and Development Council

34 Mountain Park Drive

White Hall, WV  26554


Any incomplete applications or those missing required attachments will be returned to the applicant to revise and resubmit before the deadline.  Any application received after the deadline or applications submitted without attached verification of income may not be considered.  Additionally, please be reminded to sign the applicant certification at the bottom of Page 2 of the application.  Questions can be addressed by reviewing the attached CDBG Tap Fee Assistance Program Informational Sheet or by contacting the Region VI Project Administrator at sjohnson@regionvi.com or 304-366-5693, extension 101.  Additional information can also be found online at https://regionvi.com/resources/. 
